


















Celebrate Affordable Housing! 
Come be a part of positive change for our community! 

Sunday, January 15, 2017 
2:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m. 

Santa Maria del Popolo Parish Center 
   151 N. Lincoln Avenue, Mundelein 

 
Fairhaven Crossing, the formerly empty factory next to the post office on Hawley Street, has become a 40 
apartment building that will provide supportive affordable housing. This calls for celebration, not only because 
40 more families will no longer have to spend 50-70% of their income on housing or worry about being evict-
ed, but this is also a way to improve the economy. Fairhaven Crossing benefited from the Illinolis Affordable 
Housing Tax Credits. Over the last 15 years the state invested $7 million in state tax credits resulting in the 
construction or rehabilitation of 18,000 housing units, creating 25,000 jobs and leveraging $3.3 billion in pri-
vate investment. Lake County United is made up of over 21 churches (including St. Mary of Vernon), synagogues, and 
mosques, as well as Lake County PADS, Lake County Center for Independent Living, and more.  
 
Local and county officials, along with Governor Rauner and our senators have been invited to hear about the 
effort to expand affordable housing, to increase access to mental health resources and to improve the quality of 
education. It’s important that they see that many people are involved in this effort to provide affordable places 
for working families, disabled, veterans and seniors.  Please consider attending this celebration! If you plan 
to attend please register at https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lcu-january-2017-assembly-tickets-30343418983 

SCOUTS’ ANNUAL SMV CHRISTMAS TREE 
SALE UPDATE 

 
Thank you to all who helped out with the sale, 
and to all of the Saint Mary of Vernon parishion-
ers who purchased Christmas Trees and wreaths. 
A special thank you goes to Steve and Kyle Sawa 
for helping me close down the Christmas tree lot 
on Christmas Eve morning.  
  
Overall our gross earnings were $8,674.05. Sub-
tracting the 203 Christmas trees and 
10 Christmas wreaths cost of $5,131.50 and the 
$466.48 cost of the diesel fuel for the dump truck 
loaned to us by Lester Materials and driven by 
Ron Lester we have profit of $3,076.07. 
  
We will use $1,000 of our profit to make the fi-
nal payment on the tree lot camper. The remain-
ing $2,076.07 will be shared evenly by the SMV 
Scouts and Alpha Omega Youth Ministry.   

Gary Schiappacasse 

St. Mary School is located at 50 North Buffalo Grove, Rd. 
Buffalo Grove, IL 60089 



D’VINE AFFAIR—JANUARY 29 
The 16th Annual d’Vine Affair returns to The Union League Club of Chicago on Sunday, 
January 29 from 2 to 6 p.m. This elegant event features over 90 vintners from around the 
world pouring more than 250 of their premium wines. Popular features include a craft & 

imported beer tasting room, a silent auction featuring unique experiences and special wine offerings, the live auction of 
a barrel of wine, a “Stock Your Cellar” raffle, and gourmet hors d’oeuvres and desserts. Reservations are $125 per per-
son. Proceeds from the d’Vine Affair benefit Catholic Charities Self-Sufficiency Programs in Cook and Lake Counties. 
Make your reservation today by visiting www.catholiccharities.net/dvine or by contacting Dave Gardner, Event Manag-
er, at 312-655-7907 or dgardner@catholiccharities.net. 
 

PATRICK J. RYAN MAIN EVENT – FEBRUARY 3 
The 3rd Annual Patrick J. Ryan Main Event is coming up on Friday, February 3 at 6 p.m. at Drury Lane in Oak Brook. 
This exciting night will feature eight to ten Golden Glove-style amateur boxing fights, cocktails, hors d’oeuvres, a raf-
fle, and ringside seating with dinner. A new feature of the event this year is the addition of a Casino Night! Funds will 
benefit the Loving Outreach to Survivors of Suicide (LOSS) Program for Children and Youth. Reservations and spon-
sorships are available. For more information, visit www.catholiccharities.net/pjrmainevent or contact Rose Marie Lesni-
ak-Mendez, Special Events Manager, at RMLesniakMendez@catholiccharities.net or (312) 655-7290. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO TWO OF OUR MEN! 
BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA RECOGNIZE OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
Our very own Bob Reinert has received the Silver Beaver Award. The Silver Beaver Award was introduced in 1931 
and is a council-level distinguished service award of the Boy Scouts of America. The Silver Beaver is an award given to 
those who implement the Scouting program and perform community service through hard work, self-sacrifice, dedica-
tion, and many years of service. 
 
Bob will presented with his award on March 15th at the Northeast Illinois Council Dinner. Anyone who would like to 
attend can register at http://www.neic.org/Event.aspx?id=1792 and also contact Theresa Calabrese at  
tcalabre@aol.com so a seat can be reserved at Bob’s table. 
 
SMV parishioner Mike Mangoni has received the District Award of Merit for outstanding service to youth at the dis-
trict level. A nominee must have rendered noteworthy service to youth in Scouting, outside Scouting, or both. Mike 
will be presented with the award at the Aptakisic District Award Dinner on February 3rd.  
http://www.neic.org/Event.aspx?id=2697. 

BOOK CLUB 
SMV Book Club members are snuggled up with a good book, We Are All Completely Beside Our-
selves by Karen Joy Fowler.  Join us Thursday, January 19 at 7pm in room 118 of the Parish Cen-
ter for our discussion. 
 
…In this eye-opener from New York Times best-selling author Fowler, Rosemary Cooke narrates 
the story of her family, paying special attention to sister Fern, who just happens to have been a 
chimpanzee… Library Journal  
 
[M]arvelous.... [A] jaw-dropping surprise at the heart of the story. Youngest daughter Rosemary is 
a college student acting on dangerous impulses...and the FBI are both on the lookout for her brother 
Lowell, who ran away after their sister Fern vanished.... Even in her most broken moments, Rose-

mary knows she knows things that no one else can know about what it means to be a sister, and a human being. Fowler’s 
(The Jane Austen Book Club) great accomplishment is not just that she takes the standard story of a family and makes it 
larger, but that the new space she’s created demands exploration. . . . Publishers Weekly 
 
We will be discussing a change of meeting time and day.  If you are unable to attend please call Pat Schneider at 847-
367-0590 or patticakesme@sbcglobal.net. 



             The Unemployment Line 
 
The purpose of our Wellspring Employment Resource Community (WERC) ministry is to provide 
a safe and effective forum for sharing work search tools and techniques which can enable unem-
ployed, underemployed, and job-searching parishioners in their efforts to find meaningful and re-
warding work.  
 
All are welcome – from recent graduates looking for that first job to the individual looking 
to make a change in their career or current role to the seasoned job hunter.  

 
The WERC team wishes all our parishioners a very Happy New Year; our wish for you is happiness and fulfillment in 
your work, and success in any job search you embark on! 
 
Upcoming “WERC” Events 

 

 First meeting of 2017: Monday, January 30th at 7:30 PM –WERC Support Group 
WERC members and guests will have the opportunity to meet to ask questions of our team and each other, 
network, share success stories and advice, and discuss some of the challenges of the job search. This meeting 
will take place in Rooms 110-112 of the Parish Center. All are welcome. 
 

Our team of experienced job seekers and HR managers provides a range of services including job search strategy/
planning, resume reviews, practice interviews, and networking recommendations. 

 
Refer to the SMV website for additional links to resources for job seekers. Questions? Contact the WERC team at 
SMVWERC@gmail.com. Any Parishioner is welcome to join the WERC LinkedIn Group to share/post job information 
– on LinkedIn, search for the WERC (Wellspring Employment Resource Community) Group and complete a “Request 
to Join.” 

“Classic Italy” – Upcoming Trip with Fr. Joe & Fr. Rich  
 

For a number of years a classmate of mine, Fr. Rich Sztorc, and I have sponsored travel tours to various places 
around the world. The next big trip we are planning will be “Classic Italy”. This will be an 11 day tour next year, 
from October 10th through 20th, 2017, conducted by Trans World Travel. The trip will include: Venice…Padua (St. 
Anthony)…the Ligurian Coast (Cinque Terre)…Pisa…Florence…Assisi (St. Francis)…Rome (Papal Audience, Vatican 
Museums, Sistine Chapel, St. Peter’s Basilica 

 
You and your friends are most welcome to join us. If you think you might be interested you can call me at 847-

362-1005 (at St. Mary of Vernon) or email me at jcurtis@maryofvernon.org. We have brochures ready – which I can 
also attach as an email if that is more convenient.  

 
We are having our second Travel Information Meeting for any that might be interested in finding out more 

about this trip on Sunday, January 22, 2017 at 2:00 PM at St. Mary Parish in Buffalo Grove (10 N Buffalo Grove 
Rd). (Fr. Rich’s parish) 

 
The purpose of the meeting is all about “information”, so obviously no commitments need be made at that 

meeting.  The actual tour guide for the trip in Italy, Sue Jackson, whom many of us have to know and love, will be 
there to answer any questions for you. 

Fr. Joe  
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OUR SICK WHO HAVE 
REQUESTED PRAYER 

Michael Mark, Georgette Scully 
David Marr, Vahan Pedian 

Pat Slovak 
Jerome & Evelyn Schultz 

Victoria Ede, Marian Reznicek 

CPT Jay Althoff, USA 
SN1 Trevor A. Amos, USN 
COL Steven Carozza, USA 
CPT Efren B. Catalla, USA 
Cpl Michael J. Cinnick, USMC 
SGT Thomas Cleary, USA 
Capt Brian A. Dillon, USMC 
ENS Sara Dillon, USN 
SGT Alyssa Eastman, USA 
PO2 Swen Erickson, USN 
ETV3 Michael Gielczyk, USN 
SSgt Nick Halverson, USAF 
COL Matthew Hepburn, USA 
ENS Alex Hoersten, USN 
ENS Kendall G. Knorr, USN 
LTJG Melanie C. Lecaroz, USN 
SPC Kimberly Martinez, USA 
MAJ Michael Milas, USA 

MAJ Neroliza Quiles Milas, USA 
MAJ Paul J. Milas, USA 
LCpl Israel Montelongo, USMC 
1LT Christian A. Moree, USA 
Capt Sean P. Morrow, USMC 
Maj. Thomas W. Morrow, USMC 
PO1 Vincent Q. Padaoan, USN 
SGT Anthony R. Powers, USA 
SSG David Ptak, USA 
CAPT Katie Schullian, USN 
SFC Jason B. Strait, USA 
Capt Matthew Tegeler, USAF 
LCDR Matthew Wauson, USN 
SN Anthony J. Wick, USN 
Cpl Michael Wick, Jr., USMC 
CPT Stephen M. Woldridge, USA 
CPT Daniel T. Wolff, USA 

Please call Sue Wogan at 847-362-1005 if you would like to add your loved 
one to this list or have any changes to their information. 

Please Pray For Our SMV Loved Ones Who Serve in the Military 

Monday, Jan 16—Heb 5:1-10; Mk 2:18-22 
 7:00am—JoAnne Palumbo 
Tuesday, Jan 17—Heb 6:10-20; Mk 2:23-28   St. Anthony, Abbot 
 9:00am—Stephen J. Grosko, Jr. 
Wednesday, Jan 18—Heb 7:1-3, 15-17; Mk 3:1-6 
 7:00am—Theresa Pauza 
Thursday, Jan 19—Heb 7:25—8:6; Mk 3:7-12 
 9:00am—Ed Leslie 
Friday, Jan 20—Heb 8:6-13; Mk 3:13-19  St. Fabian, St. Sebastian 
 7:00am—All our people 
Saturday, Jan 21—Heb 9:2-3, 11-14; Mk 3:20-21    St. Agnes 
 8:30am—No intention 
 5:00pm—Vincent Michel 
Sunday, Jan 22—Is 8:23—9:3; 1 Cor 1:10-13, 17; Mt 4:12-23 
 7:45am—Bill Armstrong  
 9:30am—Rita Pleines, Michael Meiller 
 11:15am—June Lane, John Yasak Sr., Gloria Osiecki, 
       Lawrence Mclaughlin 

READINGS, FEASTS & MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK 

CATHOLIC MEN & WOMEN  
IN ACTION 

Singles and couples over 18 years 
old—all are welcome for evenings of 
prayer, discussion and fellowship on 
the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month 
(except for Thanksgiving and Christ-
mas holiday weekends. The next 
gathering will be January 22, 2017. 
 
The group meets at 7:00 p.m. at the 
home of Strat & Nancy Barrettsmith, 
1103 Creek View Drive, Vernon 
Hills.  For more information about 
the group, or directions, call 847-913-
0203. 

MASS PRESIDERS, HOMILISTS & CHILDREN’S MINISTERS 
     January 21 & 22, 2017 

5:00 PM     Presider:  J. Curtis    
        Homilist:  J. Curtis 
7:45 AM     Presider:  M. Woldenmichael 
        Homilist:  A. Marr 
9:30 AM     Presider:  D. Olson   L. Keller 
        Homilist:  D. Olson   M. Edwards 
11:15 AM   Presider:  J. Curtis   T. Acuna 
        Homilist:  J. Curtis   H. Acuna 

BAPTISM LAST WEEK 
Made a child of God by water and the 
Spirit: 
 

Morgan Elizabeth Schultz, daughter 
of Michael Schultz & Megan Gnadt. 
 

We congratulate the proud parents 
and welcome the newest member of 
our community of faith. 



NEED HELP? 

Alcohol or drug abuse: Call 
Alcoholics Anonymous 847-362-1811  
Al-Anon  847-680-4640; Adult Chil-
dren of Alcoholics  847-680-4640 
Gambling: Call Sarah at 847-927-0265 
or 1-800-522-4700 or visit 
www.gamblersanonymous. 
Narcotics: www.na.org 
Emotions Anonymous:  847-370-6937  
Ask for Don. 
Drinking or Emotional Problems: 
Holbrook Counseling Ctr of Mundelein, 
312-655-7725 
Physical/sexual abuse: Call Jane 847-
367-5676 or Lee 847-367-5034.  The 
Zacharias Sexual Abuse Center offers 
counseling for children & adult survi-
vors of abuse.  Call 847-244-1187.  Hot 
line is 847-872-7799. 
Reporting Allegations of Child Abuse 
to Civil Authorities:  Contact Matt 
Chancey, Chief of Criminal Division at 
847-377-3000. D.C.F.S. = 1-800-252-
2873.  To report sexual abuse of mi-
nors by priests or deacons, lay em-
ployees, and/or volunteers:  Call Leah 
McCluskey, MSW, LSW,  312-751-
5205. Confidential Hotline: 1-800-994-6200.   
Domestic Violence Group Counseling 
offered in English & Spanish. Monday 
evenings in Waukegan, Tuesday eve-
nings in Mundelein.  Call 847-249-4450 
Pregnant and Need Help?  Call 847-249-
2700 (Aid for Women of Northern Lake County)      
Annulment Information/Support:  Call 
Nancy at 847-234-4517 ; nancy.pag@comcast.net   
Veteran Support. vets.archchicago.org 

SHARING OUR TREASURE 
     Actual    Budget  Surplus 
    Collection          Amount (Deficit) 
Sunday Dec 25 Collection $15,961.00 $15,635.00        $  326.00 
Sunday Donations Give Central 
 November 2016  $14,225.00 
 
Fiscal Year to Date:            $441,905.00       $440,002.00 $  1,903.00 
Christmas 2016             $  85,334.00       $  85,000.00 $     334.00 

Sharing Hands Food Pantry 
Item  

For January:  
Spaghetti Sauce 

 

 

Please bring your do-
nations to Mass or to 
the Sharing Hands 
drop-off door on the 
side of the Parish Cen-
ter (please call for the 
daily code).  We will 
see that the items get 
to needy families.  

(Please check expiration dates.  We 
must dispose of items that are not cur-
rent). 

SMV Week at a Glance 
 
Sunday, January 15 
 12:30pm—Beloved Retreat Team, 118 
 2:00pm—Teen Choir Practice, Church 
 6:30pm—Alpha Omega Service Night, 

PC 
 

Monday, January 16 
 7:00pm—Spiritual Life Comm, 125 
 7:00pm—Men’s Club Meeting, PC 
 
Tuesday, January 17 
 6:30pm—Sharing Hands 
 7:00pm—Pivotal Players, 118 & Quad 
 
Wednesday, January 18 
 8:00am—PREP Registration, PC 
 9:00am—Bible Study, 118 
 6:00pm—Youth Choir Practice, Church 
 6:30pm –SPRED Session, 115/117 
 6:30pm—Boy Scouts, ACCR 
 7:30pm—RCIA, 118 
 7:30pm—Adult Choir Practice, Church 
 

Thursday, January 19 
 9:00am—Archdiocese Meeting, PC 
 6:00pm—PADS, PC 
 7:00pm—Adult Faith Formation, Quad 
 
Friday, January 20 
 PREP Reconciliation Retreat Setup, PC 
 
Saturday, January 21 
 8:30am—Reconciliation Retreat, PC 

 9:00am—Sharing Hands 

 9:00am—Furniture Ministry, Garages 

 6:00pm—Supper Club, O/S 

 
Hospitality & Library in Narthex 

 
Sunday, January 22 
 8:45am—PREP Classes 
 4:00pm—Deaf Mass, Chapel, Narthex 
 6:30pm—Alpha Omega Outreach, PC 
 7:00pm—Patriotic Rosary, Chapel 
 
Location Code: 
AC=Administration Center 
GH=Great Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
NH=North Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
O/S—Off-Site     N—Narthex    
TR=Teen Room 
PC or Numbers= JP Finnegan Center or Classrooms 
PO=PREP Office  RLL= Rectory Lower Level 
ACCR= Admin Center Conference Room 

PADS ASSIGNMENTS JANUARY 19 & 20 (WEEK 3) 
6:00 – 8:30 PM— M. Batson, M. Orozco, E. Brettmann, B. Campbell, P. & 
J. Huerta, T. Rodriguez, K. & T. Haaker 
8:30 – 11:00 PM—K. Holyoke, B. Scully, A. Lovas, M. Katzner, C. Madej, 
J. Argianas, M. Alexander 
11:00 PM – 3:00 AM— D. Dumich, V. & S. Abate 
3:00 –7:00 AM— S. Ciccarelli, C. Reinert, B. Ebner 
5:15 – 7:00 AM—C. Brownson, S. Hogan, L. Manso, A. Ftacek, R. Ray, B. 
Hogan, C. Steffens, N. Kranberg 
If you have called Jane for a sub, disregard your name above. 
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Rev. Joseph C. Curtis, Pastor 
Rev. John P. Finnegan, Pastor Emeritus 
Maureen Evers, Pastoral Associate 
John Glenn, Deacon 
Dan Moore, Deacon 
Gerald E. Nora, Deacon 
Phillip Pagnotta, Deacon 
James W. Wogan, Deacon 
Mark R. Zwolski, Deacon 
Marion Hornung, Director of Religious Education 
Jim Welch, Youth Minister 
Susan Gray, Business Manager 
Frank Ruder, Director of  Sharing Hands 
Michele Farmer, Director of Music 
Sr. Mary Barbara Hassler, OSF, Director of Ministry of Care  
    and Bereavement 
Contact for people with special needs:  johnglenn@ameritech.net 

Sunday Masses:     Saturdays at 5:00 PM  
                       Sundays at 7:45, 9:30 & 11:15 AM  

           11:15 AM Sunday Mass signed for the hearing impaired. 
(Except on the 4th Sunday of the month,  

when there is a Mass for the Deaf) 
4th Sunday of the month—Mass for the Deaf—4 PM 

Weekday Mass:   
Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 7:00 AM  

Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00 AM  
Saturday Morning at 8:30 AM 

Holy Day Masses: 
7:00 AM, 9:00 AM & 7:00 PM on the Feast 

Confessions:  Saturdays 4:15 to 4:45 PM,  or by appointment. 
Baptisms & Weddings:  Please call the Rectory to make  

arrangements as far in advance as possible. 

ST. MARY OF VERNON CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Parish Office: 847-362-1005      Religious Education: 847-362-0653     Youth Ministry: 847-362-1021     Fax:  847-362-6375   
Website: www.maryofvernon.org 


